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December 19, 2019

The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a proviso response and motion required by 18835, Section 80, Proviso P1. This report on King County’s Integrated Pest Management Program provides a picture of the current state of the program, recommendations to modernize it to protect community and environmental health, and that support regional collaboration and leadership. 

The report will summarize county pesticide process, practices, and progress in decreasing use of the most toxic chemicals, offer examples of national best practices, discuss impacts to honey bees and King County agriculture, and offer recommendations to improve the program.  

Specifically, the report will accomplish the following: 
· Summarize all county agencies that conduct pest and vegetation management activities. 
· Provide an update on the status of the King County integrated pest management steering committee.
· Describe county efforts to comply with the Tri-County Integrated Pest and Vegetation Management Model Policy and Guidelines, and updates.
· Provide Tier Tables 1 (most toxic products) through Tier Table 3 (least toxic products) with updates or changes (Tier Table 4 is contained in Grow Smart, Grow Safe).
· Describe the progress of each county agency to reduce or eliminate their use of Tier 1 products.
· Summarize examples of national best practices to reduce their use of most toxic products.
· Provide information on the impacts to honey bees and King County agricultural areas.
· Recommend actions to strengthen and improve the program and next steps.

The report furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of Healthy Environment by protecting healthy farms, forests and open space, and integrating climate preparedness into land management practices.
· The report furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of investing upstream in long term planning around capitol programs and supporting land managers in improving and enhancing vegetation management practices, the health of communities and water bodies.
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal for forests and agriculture, in reducing noxious weeds and their environmental and economic impacts, preserving or building soil health, and incorporating new understanding of the consequences from the use of toxic chemicals on waterways.

In developing the report, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged with staff and leadership from the Department of Local Services, the King County International Airport, King County Metro Transit, Seattle-King County Public Health, the Department of Executive Services, and staff including county pesticide applicators and their supervisors. Additionally, the Noxious Weed Control Program, Ecological Restoration, and the Municipal National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit Managers were consulted. 

It is estimated that the report required 50 staff hours to produce, costing an estimated $3,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is $0.

Thank you for your consideration of this report. This important update on the Integrated Pesticide Management Program will continue King County’s tracking and understanding of the usage of these chemicals and the impact of noxious weeds. It will keep county staff informed of best practices, help modernize the program for our communities, and address future climate and demographic changes.

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Josh Baldi, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-9440.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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